
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
August 29, 2017 

 
 
 
 
 

� Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler 
� The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
� The minutes of the August 15, 2017 meeting were approved. 
� Items Reviewed and Signed 

o Deed for Map 409 Lot 24-5: Town of Alexandria to Timothy J. Harvey 
o Deed for Map 414 Lot 85: Town of Alexandria to Jennifer Choate 
o Deed for Map 417 Lot 21: Town of Alexandria to Joseph & Jennifer Pires 
o Deed for Map 413 Lot 12: Town of Alexandria to Kevin Cassidy 
o MS-1(Summary of Inventory Valuation) Extension Request Form 
o Morton Salt price for 2017/2018 season 

� Business 
o The Selectmen reviewed the MS-434 Revised Estimated Revenues to be submitted to the NH 
Department of Revenue Administration. 
o The Selectmen addressed concerns from residents on Morrison Road regarding the plans for the news 
owners of 159 Morrison Road. The concerns included potential plans that may violate deed restrictions placed on 
properties within the subdivision; mobile home restrictions and animals for commercial use.  The Selectmen 
explained that the Town has no zoning ordinance that would restrict the use of the property and that deed 
restrictions are not enforced by the Town but should somebody violate the deed restrictions, other property 
owners within the subdivision could file a civil complaint with the court. 
o The Selectmen reviewed a letter received from the State of NH Department of Transportion regarding 
public meetings being held for input on their Transportation Ten Year Plan; public input is requested and the 
nearest meeting for our district is being held on Thursday, October 5, 2017 at 2:00 pm in Plymouth at the 
Plymouth Town Hall. 
o Mr. Tuthill announced that the Special Election for State Representative for  
Grafton District 9 is being held on Tuesday, September 5, 2017 at the Town Hall, 45 Washburn Road and polls 
will be open from 8:00 am to 7:00 pm. 

� Department Head/Committees 
o Michael Provost, Health Officer 

� Mr. Provost is still working with NHDES regarding the pile of mattresses at other items on a 
property on Orange Road; some work has been done to dismantle the mattresses and discard 
the fabric and the metal is still on site. 

o Merry Ruggirello, Planning Board 
� Ms. Ruggirello questioned whether the planning board needed to have a separate phone line in 

the planning board office or if messages could just be taken down by the Selectmen’s Office and 
relayed to the planning board clerk. 

 
 
 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm.   
Respectfully Submitted,  
Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 

 


